Jinder Ubhi

From: Maureen Parkinson [

Sent: 19 February 2018 12:48
To: Londonplan
Subject: Consultation on the Draft London Plan

Attention: Mayor of London
Policy H1

We strongly oppose the proposed 60% increase in Havering’s Housing targets. We live in the south of the borough where plans have been passed for the building of 2900
units, including railway station, school, medical centre [so we have been told] with inadequate parking places planned before the site has been started. We will have local
parking zones in the road we live because the shortage of places in the new development - we think this is destroying our quality of life.

We are now under further pressure from the Mayor’s office to build even more - not content with the huge amount of housing already in the pipeline. We were promised
over the years a lot of this land, which is already industrial, would be upgraded and increased to give local people more jobs. Instead we are under threat for even less jobs
and more housing with no mention of another A & E Hospital. Our local hospital, Queen’s in Romford is hugely overstretched now without thousands of more people
coming into the area. The A13 is already gridlocked, reported on BBC road watch nearly every morning, how is this going to work with hundreds of more cars coming into
our area. This theory that people will use the station, and forsake having a car is utter nonsense.

Policy E4
We have already made clear our views on this in the paragraph above. How can you increase the population vastly and then remove our industrial units where local people

earn a living - does not make any sense.

Keith and Maureen Parkinson
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